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Arbitral Award Released (17% wage increase) 
 
 
Previous Guild Bulletins have described in detail the reasons and background leading up to the Guild and 
the Employer reaching an impasse in negotiations for a new collective agreement for Government Ships’ 
Officers in September 2017.  That impasse was immediately referred to binding arbitration to be 
resolved.  No effort was spared by Guild representatives and by the Guild’s legal team in the excellent 
presentation and submissions made on behalf of GSO Members.  The hearing took place in May 2018 
and the matter has been in the hands of the 3-member Arbitration Panel for their deliberations. 
 
Arbitrator Sydney Baxter has now released the decision that will form the terms and conditions of the 
new contract. 
 
That decision is attached so that GSO Members can be informed promptly.   A further update from the 
Guild will follow after a thorough analysis of this award. 














































